
 

No. 297 
 

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY 
 

WRITTEN QUESTION 
 
Mrs Lambley to the Chief Minister:  
 

Official Travel undertaken during 2020 Northern Territory General 
Election Caretaker Period 

 
In response to my Written Question No. 282 on this matter, you answered 
“Details on travel for this period have been reported in previous written 
questions.” 

1. What are the Written Question numbers for the answers in which details 
of relevant travel in the caretaker period were previously provided? 
 

2. When will you answer part (4) of Written Question No. 282? 

 
3. When did you become aware that your then Chief of Staff, Mr Ryan Neve, 

was actively and substantially involved in: 

 
(a) Running Labor’s campaign for the 2020 General Election? 

 

(b) Ongoing communications on policy and operational issues with 

the Electoral Commissioner throughout the campaign? 

 

4. Did you formally, informally or tacitly approve the activities in (3) above? 

 

Answer 

Travel undertaken by the Office of the Chief Minister was provided to the 
Estimates Committee in 2021, which you are a member of. The Estimates 
Committee examines and reports on the estimates of public expenditure. 

Mr Neve was not my Chief of Staff.  


